

PRESIDENT

## AMERICAN GATHERING of JEWISH HOLOCAUST SURVIVORS

אמעריקאנער צוזאמענקום פון דער שארית הפליטה

122 WEST 30th STREET • SUITE 205 • NEW YORK, NY 10001 • Tel: 212-239-4230 Fax: 212-279-2926

November 9, 1999

Mr. Judah Gribetz

Special Master Swiss Fund Richards & O'Neil, LLP 885 Third Avenue

New York, NY 10022-4873

Dear Judah:

We all know that you have the very difficult, but extremely important task of serving as the Special Master for the disposition of funds to Holocaust survivors. We extend to you our best wishes and we hope your good judgement will prevail in this extraordinarily complex situation.

We realize that nothing can constitute real "justice" for survivors, but compensation is an important symbolic gesture that can provide a significant public acknowledgment of their suffering and the world's failure to respond to their suffering. As we reach the end of our lives, it is also our greatest hope that the unique tragedy of the Holocaust will be remembered and understood for many generations - long after we are gone. Institutions like the United States Holocaust Memorial Museum in Washington and Yad Vashem in Jerusalem and other respectable museums will fulfill our efforts that remembrance and education will never cease and that they will be important not just during our lifetimes, but forever.

Presently it is our foremost duty and determination to ensure that Holocaust Survivors can live out their remaining years in dignity, because time is against us.

We wish you success in the great historic burden you have assumed.

Sincerely,

Benjamin Meed

M:\Gathering\WP61\Agdocs\Judah Gribetz.wpd